PIE awards seven grants for education

Written by Holyoke Enterprise

Seven applications for grant funds were rewarded by Partners in Education at the Friday, May
17 staff meeting in the JR/SR High auditorium. Awards were presented by Jessica Johnson,
2012-13 PIE president, and Jade Goldenstein, 2013-14 PIE president.

PIE holds an annual school carnival and donates the money earned back to the Holyoke School
District teachers in the form of several grants. This year, the group awarded one $1,000 grant,
two $500 grants and four $250 grants.

Teachers were asked to submit applications detailing how the money would be used.
Applications were then evaluated by PIE and awarded according to merit.

Recipients are pictured from left, front row, Yesenia Bencomo and Christina Martinez; and back
row, Nicole Churchwell, Kimberlee Bennett, Laura Loutensock, Marcia Dalton and Miko
Martinez. Not pictured are Cindi Beavers and Wendy Grothman.

The awards were presented as follows, Beavers, $1,000, digital camcorder; Loutensock, $500,
five digital cameras; Bennett and Churchwell, $500, classroom Jeopardy game; JR/SR high
music department, $250, filing cabinets; special education department, $250, sensory materials;
Christina Martinez, $250, drying rack; and Bencomo, $250, Spanish-to-English electronic
dictionaries.
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